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AAUW members Marion Ingram and Suzanne Pelkaus meet with Cape 
May County Freeholder Marie Hayes, seated, to discuss Equal Pay Day, 
which will fall on April 14. Hayes invited the women to make a presen-
tation to the county Commission on Women, which could recommend 
that the freeholder board take a position on the issue. AAUW members 
will also staff a table on Equal Pay Day at Atlantic Cape Community 
College to pass out information and discuss the issue with students. 

In This Issue 

 

¶ Member Spotlight  2 

¶ April Programs        3 

¶ College Connection  4 

¶ Activities                   7 

¶ Public Policy             8 

 

Co-Presidentôs Corner 
Marga Matheny, margamath@gmail.com 

 

April showers us here at the Cape May County branch of 
AAUW with many areas of involvement toward our mission of 
empowering women and girls. 
 
Our members are not only busy with the monthly meetings of 
book groups and movie night but also working on the Tech 
Trek summer program at Stockton University. 
 
We were pleased that Michelle Douglas was able to take time 
from her busy law practice to come to a meeting of Cape May 
AAUW to explain all aspects of the program for 7th grade girls 
which will introduce them to careers in Science and 
Technology. 
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By the middle of April, 30 girls will 
have been selected from an 
applicant pool if 54. Interviews 
with the girls and their families will 
be conducted by committee 
members from both Atlantic 
County and Cape May. 
 
Also this month, on April 12th 
there is a statewide meeting for 
NJ AAUW at the Forsgate 
Country Club in Jamesburg. A 
large number of our members,will 
represent our branch. 
 
Many thanks to Dot Pearson, 
Judy Austermiller, Barbara 
Heinrich and Karen Weis who 
each played a significant part in 
an application to the IRS which 
will clarify our non- profit status. 
 
As a part of Tech Trek, Cape May 
branch members volunteered to 
network to find women whose 
careers are in Science And 
Technology.  We have a rich 
resource of fascinating women for 
the girls to meet on July 23rd. It 
has been our pleasure to get to 
know them and to learn about 
their journeys into their chosen 
fields. 
 

Let's hope the daffodils are 
correct and that Spring is really 
here.  

Mona Moore joined the Cape May County 
Chapter of American Association of 
University Women about four years ago. 
Having retired in 2006 after more than 30 
years as a reporter and editor with The 
Press of Atlantic City, she had sworn to 
avoid anything that has to do with putting 
words on paper, but she agreed to be 
AAUWôs public relations chair, a position 
she has taken on again recently after a 
brief hiatus. 
 
ñI feel like Iôm still getting to know a lot of 
the members,ò she said. ñBut Iôve met a lot 

of inspiring women in this organization. Retirement is easy, but 
staying active and interested and involved in whatôs going on in the 
world takes effort. We need that kind of role models, and I feel like 
Iôm surrounded by them in AAUW. 
 
ñI feel like this is a time of change for our chapter. I love book club as 
much as anyone, but Iôve always thought we should be more 
involved with womenôs issues and making a difference, and I feel 
like thatôs really happening now.ò 
 
Monaôs an artist and craftsman. While still employed at The Press, 
she began looking for something that would be creative in a different 
way. She returned to an old hobby, sewing, and eventually tried 
cloth doll making. She soon began designing and selling her own 
patterns as well as finished cloth dolls. 
She moved on to making soldered-glass jewelry and mixed-media 
art of all kinds, which she sold for several years through local 
galleries and gift shops. 
 
ñMy art has been described as ófunky,ôò she said, ñand I think thatôs a 
pretty good description. I make what I like, and if someone else likes 
it enough to buy it, Iôm thrilled. I donôt want to make stuff and pile it 
up in the corner. I like sending it out into the world. Then I donôt have 
to dust it.ò 
 
She has ñslacked offò a lot in the last few years, but still has some 
jewelry, shadow boxes and mixed-media figures at the Riverfront 
Renaissance Art Center in Millvilleôs arts district. 
She also has an antiques booth at Capt. Scrapôs Attic on Route 9 in 
Seaville, so most weekends she can be found at yard sales and flea 
markets and estate sales. ñItôs a good way to indulge my love of junk 
without bringing it home to clutter up my house, although thereôs a 
bit of that, too,ò she says. ñI have way too many unfinished projects 
sitting around.ò 
 
Mona, who is a native of Waynesburg, Pa., about an hour south of 
Pittsburgh, now lives in Seaville in Upper Township. She has one 
daughter, Beth, who works in HR for the Philadelphia Board of 
Education and enjoys writing in her spare time. 
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aƻǾƛŜ bƛƎƘǘ 
The Imitation Game 
starring Benedict Cumberbach 

Monday, April 3, 4:30pm 
Evelyn Lovitzôs 

1012 Cape May Ave 
Cost: Donation to our scholarship 

fund 
Please RSVP email: 

evelyn@lovitz-mccabe.com 
 

Programs 

Educational and Lifelong Learning Opportunities  

 
 
 
 
 
aƻǾƛŜ bƛƎƘǘ 
McFarland  

starring Kevin Costner 
Track coach Jim White (Kevin 
Costner) is a newcomer to a 

predominantly Latino high-school in 
California's Central Valleyé.but 

things begin to change when White 
realizes the boys' exceptional 

running ability. 
Monday, April 27, 4:30pm 

Evelyn Lovitzôs 
1012 Cape May Ave 

Cape May 
Cost: Donation to our scholarship 

fund 

RSVP: evelyn@lovitz-
ƳŎŎŀōŜΦŎƻƳ 

{ŀǾŜ ǘƘŜ 5ŀǘŜǎ 
CƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ ƛƴŦƻ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ǾƛǎƛǘΥ 

ƘǧǇΥκκŎŀǇŜƳŀȅ-ƴƧΦŀŀǳǿΦƴŜǘκŀŎǝǾƛǝŜǎκŜǾŜƴǘǎκ 
ÈÔÔÐȡȾȾÃÁÐÅÍÁÙ-ÎÊȢÁÁÕ×ȢÎÅÔȾÃÁÌÅÎÄÁÒȾ 

May 17   The Womenõs Resource Luncheon 
May 28  Bach Lunch  

Art Afternoon 
 with  

Valerie Waywell 
BECOME AN ARTIST FOR THE NIGHT 

& 
TAKE HOME YOUR FINISHED PAINTING 

Monday, April 20, 10:00am 
Crest Pier Community Center 

5800 Ocean Ave 
Wildwood Crest 

Cost: $25 
RSVP: evelyn@lovitz-mccabe.com 

Author Luncheon 
Carol Fragile Brill 

AAUW Cape May County Member & Local Author 
Interactive presentation on aspects of writing 

Monday, April 13, 11:30am 
The Grand Hotel 
1045 Beach Ave 

Cape May 
 

Please send RSVP to: 
Evelyn Lovitz 

1012 Cape May Ave 
Cape May, NJ 08204 

 
Please send $24 check (includes a $5 donation tour Second Chance schol-

arship), made out to AAUW CMC 
with your choice of lunch in memo field 

DEADLINE for checks is April 6th, no exceptions 
 

Lunch includes:   
Chunky Chicken Salad, Tuna Salad, and Seafood Salad 
served over radicchio lettuce w/ sliced seasonal fruit 

Grilled Vegetable Wraps, marinated grilled vegetables in a soft wrap 
Chefôs Choice of Dessert 

Tea and Coffee 

http://capemay-nj.aauw.net/calendar/
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Tributes 
 

Gifts to our Tribute 
Scholarship Fund are a 
thoughtful way to 
recognize an 
anniversary or 
remember a friend, 
member, or relative 
while providing support 
to our scholarship 
recipients.  An 
acknowledgement is 
sent to you and to the 
individual 
recognized.  Your name 
will be made known, but 
not the amount of the 
gift.   
 

Please send your gift to: 

Barbara Heinrichs 

503 Whildam Ave 

North Cape May, NJ 
08204 
 

 

 

II wish to thank Karen Weis and Pat Quinn for helping at the AAUW Table at 
ACCC on February 25 to sign up 32 students for the $tart $mart Salary 
Negotiations Workshop and an additional 20 student e-members. Dr. 
Mitchell Levy, ACCC V.P. of Student Affairs and Branch Campus 
Management attended the workshop on March 10th and asked us to present 
it again in the Fall. 

 

On April 14, National Equal Pay Day, we will be host, 10:00AM to 2:00PM, 
an AAUW Table on the ACCC Cape May Campus for the second year. I am 
inviting members to volunteer for an hour or two. Please contact 
marion.ingram@comcast.net or 609-263-6402, if you can join us. 
Additionally, I have asked a few students to help this year. The Paycheck 
Fairness Act is scheduled for a vote in Congress, the last week in March or 
first week in April. Watch the news!!! 

Marion Ingram,  

College Connec-
tion Chair  
marion.ingram@comcast.net 

Welcome New Member 
Cheri Walters 

171 Stagecoach Road 
Cape May Court House, NJ  08210 

Telephone (732) 585-5268 

email: cheriwalters@outlook.com  

AAUW Tech Trek (STEM) Donations 

Pat Ford-Roegner 

Wilma Greisman 

Barbara Heinrichs 

Mary Jane Slugg 

 
If you wish to donate through our branch, please send your check, made 
payable to AAUW & with STEM on the memo line. Checks must be re-
ceived by April 30, at which time our collective Cape May County 
AAUW donation will be sent. 

mailto:marion.ingram@comcast.net
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Marion Ingram: College Connection Chair 

marion.ingram@comcast.net 


